
InterReligious Task Force on Central America  
3606 Bridge Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44113 

tel: 216.961.0003   fax: 216.961.0002   e-mail: irtf@igc.org 
 

Via fax: 011-571-570-2000 ext. 2000 
Dr. Mario German Iguaran 
Attorney General of Collombia 

Via fax: 011-571-297-3107 
General Mario Montoya Uriibe 
Commander of the Army of Colombia 

Via fax: 011-575-727-5007 
Sr. Jorge Perez Bernier 
Governor of La Guajira, Colombia 

 Via fax:  011-571-408-8400 
Sra Maria del Pilar Hurtado Afanador 
Administrative Security Department of Colombia 

 

October 1, 2008 
 

Dear Sirs and Madam: 

 
We, members of the InterReligious Task Force, are extremely concerned for the safety of Pastor 
William Reyes, his family and the members of the Fraternity of Evangelical Ministers of Maicao 
(FRAME). At 10:00 a.m. on Thursday, September 25, Pastor Reyes left Valledupar, Cesar 
Department for his home in Maicao, La Guajira in northern Colombia. He has not arrived or been 
heard from since. 
 
Pastor Reyes pastors the Truth and Light Church (of the Interamerican denomination) of Maicao and 
is a member of FRAME which has received repeated threats from illegal armed groups since March 
of this year.   
 
This is a further example of human rights violations of church people and of the civilian population at 
large that are ongoing in Colombia.  Last year the Justapaz Peace Commission Documentation and 
Advocacy Program registered the murder of four pastors.  On April 2 of this year we expressed our 
concern for the government’s lack of concern for break-ins and subsequent death threats suffered by 
civic, peace and human rights organizations, including Justapaz.  
 
We strongly urge that you 

� take all steps necessary to locate Pastor Reyes;  
� provide all necessary safety measures for Pastor Reyes' family and for the members of 

FRAME; 
� ensure swift and thorough investigations of the threats against FRAME, make public the 

results and bring those responsible to justice. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Brian J. Stefan Szittai   
Coordinator 
  
cc: Carolina Barco Isakson, Colombian Ambassador to the US ~ via fax: 202.232.8643  
 William Brownfield, US Ambassador to Colombia ~ via fax: 011.571.315.2197 
 Heather Merritt, Desk Officer for Colombia, US State Department ~ via fax: 202.647.4173  
 Javier Hernández Valencia, UN High Commissioner for Human Rights, Colombia office ~ via fax: 011-571. 658-3300  
  Paolo Carozza, US member of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights ~  via fax: 202.458.3992  
 US Senators Brown & Voinovich ~ via email 
 US Representatives Kaptur, Kucinich, LaTourette, Latta, Regula, Ryan, Sutton ~ via email 

Justapaz/Colombia 
  

 
 
 

The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter: 
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